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UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 
September 19 – No Meeting (and no bulletin!) – See you at Theater Night on September 20! 
September 26 – Mark Vogelzang, President & CEO, MPBN  
 
 
ASSIGNMENTS 

September 26  Oct. 3  Oct. 10 
Song  Mutty   Knight  Neff   
Invocation Waindle  Yerxa  York 
Raffle Gift Neff   O’Hare  Phillips 
Conductor Phillips   Ray  Redman 
 
(Please note that I have shifted the duties since we will not be meeting September 19.) 
 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR: 
 
September 15 – Maine Open Lighthouse Day. If you haven’t signed up to help at Bug Light but have 
time to drop by, Jack Roberts would love to have your help. Bug Light is very popular on Lighthouse 
Day because it is the only area lighthouse that allows admittance to small children. 
 
September 15-16 – we will be selling tickets to Theater Night at the IGA – contact Kathy Cotter if 
you’d like to help. 
 
September 20 – Any Dream Will Do! – Joseph and the Amazing Technicolor Dreamcoat at Portland 
Players. The theater has been newly painted just in time for the show and looks beautiful. See Kathy 
Cotter for tickets. 
 
October 6 – 8 – Rotary District Walk for Peace – Marge Barker will be participating; see her or the 
District website for more information.  
 
October 19 – Selection of designer for Ft. Williams Children’s Garden. Kirk reports that all 5 of the 
designs submitted are great and show a lot of promise. 
 
 
What’s New With Our Members 
Happy Birthday: 
 Frank Butterworth (October 1) 
 



Continued get well wishes for Jack Kennealy 
 
 
Welcome back to John Hewitt (along with his friend Muriel) to the 
evening club. 
 
Good luck to Jim and Annie Russell as they walk in the Arthritis Walk 
on Saturday. 
 
Congratulations on Perfect Attendance! 
 Kathy Cotter – 2 years 
 Nancy Irving – 2 years 
 Scott Irving – 2 years 
 Chuck Redman – 2 years 
 Phil Dube – 3 years 
 Jack Roberts – 8 years 
  
 
 
New Generations Month - Interact – Our club is the proud sponsor of two Interact clubs, 
Rotary International’s service club for young people ages 12-18. Both clubs met this week to 
begin to formulate plans for the year. As they plan projects, our liaisons will report back to us on 
how we can help them. Both clubs plan to participate in the soup kitchen and to help with the 
tree sale. 
South Portland High School: 
School Adviser = Jen Major 
Club Liaisons = Kirk Henriksen & Michelle Danois 
Cape Elizabeth High School 
School Advisers = Chris Newell & Courtney Ferrell 
Club Liaisons = Ellie Speh & Tony Wagner 
 
 
Speaking of Soup Kitchen – We served 303 people at the soup kitchen Tuesday night. Helping 
out were Bill Y., Kaylene, Tony, John T., Cyndi, Nils, Brian, Phil, Paul, Bags and of course Joe 
Conroy. (Note that under the new editorial policy/whim, you might not get your name in the 
bulletin for your happy dollar but you will still always get your name in print for serving at the 
soup kitchen.) 
 
Skating Shelter – We are putting the finishing touches on the shelter; it will be moved back to 
SMCC so the Welding Dept. can install railings. The SP Parks & Recreation director was 
impressed by the shelter and would like to have it dedicated at the same time as the Mill Creek 
Park renovations in late October.  
 
 



Raffle – Tonight's raffle prize was a tbd gift donated by Nils and won by either Jim Russell or 
Frank Butterworth – Jim did not want the stigma of winning again so he insisted that Frank 
owned the winning ticket. 
 
Club Assembly – Bill Daviero suggested honoring one of our members by purchasing additional 
holiday tree lights for Mill Creek Park and having him “flip the switch” at the Tree Lighting 
Ceremony. Everyone concurred that this is a great idea (subject to the city agreeing to the labor 
involved in putting up the additional lights) – thanks for thinking of it, Bill! 
 
Other items discussed at the assembly were membership development, keeping new members 
engaged in activities, assigning mentors to new members and doing monthly hands-on projects. 
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